
City of Auburn, Maine 

Office of Planning & Permitting 
Eric Cousens, Director 

60 Court Street  |  Auburn, Maine 04210  

www.auburnmaine.gov  |   207.333.6601 

                                                  Item #8 
To:  Auburn Planning Board 

From: Megan Norwood, City Planner 

Re:  Proposed Amendment to the Low Density Country Residential and Rural Residential Strips abutting the 

 Agriculture/Resource Protection Zone to expand from a Width of 450 feet to a Width of 750 feet from the 

 centerline of the roadways.  

Date: July 13, 2021 

 

I. PROPOSAL: At the May 17, 2021 City Council meeting, the Council voted to request a recommendation from 

the Planning Board to expand the residential strips abutting the Ag-Zone from a width of 450 feet to a width of 

750 feet from the centerline of the roadways.  

 

The City has a number of residential strips, primarily in northern and southern areas that split parcels of land 

between two zoning districts – Agriculture/Resource Protection and either Rural Residential or Low Density 

Country Residential. This allows property owners to have a residence in the front of the property, zoned 

residential, and reserves the back portion of the property as Ag-land. Below is an example in the Trapp 

Road/Pownal Road area of a Rural Residential strip on either side of the roadways. 

 

 
By increasing the width of these strips an additional 300 feet, it will provide more buildable area for residential 

uses in these neighborhoods. 
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One of the reasons the strips were set to 450 feet was to prevent subdivisions such as the one below on Partridge 

Lane which essentially cuts off access to the back agriculturally zoned land.  

 

 
If the Planning Board would like more information from the City Council as to why this change has been 

recommended, we recommend using this opportunity to come up with specific questions about the proposed 

changes to bring back to the City Council.  

 

II. DEPARTMENT REVIEW: 

• Police - No Comments 

• Auburn Water and Sewer – No Comments 

• Fire Department/Code Enforcement – No Comments 

• Engineering – No Comments 

• Public Services - No Comments 

• Airport – No Comments 

• 911 - No Comments 

 

II. PLANNING BOARD ACTION/STAFF SUGGESTIONS: Staff suggests the Planning Board make a 

recommendation to City Council to expand the Rural Residential and Low Density Country Residential strips an 

additional 300 feet or to property lines that fall under 750 feet from the centerline of the roadway to provide more 

flexibility for residential uses in these areas. 

 

III. Suggested Motion: I make a motion to recommendation to City Council to expand the Rural Residential and Low 

Density Country Residential strips an additional 300 feet or to property lines that fall under 750 feet from the 

centerline of the roadway to provide more flexibility for residential uses in these areas. 

 

 

 

 

 


